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Press Release 
 

Completion ceremony of the ‘Every student a computer’ project  

 
 This morning (27 Nov 2023), First Lady Ms Mellisa Santokhi–Seenacherry 
and Indian Ambassador Dr.Shankar Balachandran in the presence of Amb Joan 

Ilahi, Project adviser at the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Suriname and the student 
community marked the completion of an Indian grant-in-aid project ‘every student 

a computer’ costing USD 109,800  at Kaikoesieschool, Lelydorp, by unveiling a 
plaque.  

During the visit of the President of India in June 2018, two small grant projects 
for Community development and women entrepreneurship were announced 

namely ‘Craft Market Place’ at Paramaribo for USD 175,602 and ‘Every Student a 
Computer’ for USD 109,800. This project had been initiated by the Bureau of the 

then-First Lady for funding under the Small Development Assistance Programme 
of the Government of the Republic of India. By a Letter of Intent between the 
Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Suriname and the Ministry of 

External Affairs of the Republic of India, duly signed on the 18th of June 2018, 
the project was approved for a grant of USD 109,800 for providing 200 Personal 
Computers and necessary accessories to reach 30 computers at each secondary 

school for IT literacy among the students of Suriname. 

The Government of the Republic of Suriname organized this ceremony with the 
First Lady of the Republic of Suriname Mrs. Mellisa- Santokhi Seenacherry and 

the Ambassador speaking on the occasion. 

The Ambassador Dr. Shankar Balachandran in his speech, commended the 
Government of Republic of Suriname, Institute of the First Lady and the 
implementing agency for the completion of the project and offered Indian 

scholarships to students of Suriname for advancing their careers. He said 91 
Indian universities featured in the latest Times Higher Education’s World 

University Rankings making India the fourth represented nation in the world and 
asked the students to make the best use of the scholarships.  

The First Lady expressed appreciation and gratitude to India for its invaluable 
support and generosity and advised the students to make use of the scholarships 

so generously offered by India and the computer lab dedicated to this day. 

The school has over 700 students. The First Lady and the Ambassador then 
witnessed the students using the computer lab at the school. 

A few photographs of the events are enclosed. 
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